ASHMANHAUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Ashmanhaugh Parish Council meeting
held on 03 November 2009 in the Preston Rooms



Present:    Councillors

Councillor N Sharpe - Chair
Councillor N Coleman – Vice Chair






Councillor T Hannant
Councillor Mrs R Buxton

Councillor Miss S Hewitt 
Councillor G Beales





Officer

Mrs G Sharpe – Clerk to the Council
             In Attendance -
9 Parishioners





1 Visitor





Councillor N Dixon - County Councillor and District Councillor





PCSO L Collyer

1
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Cllr G Saunders who was ill with swine flu’.

2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.


3
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
It was agreed and resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 01 September 2009 and they were signed by the Chair. 

The Councillors were informed that the Clerk was continuing to ask the cricket club to repair the defective manhole on the Common. Cllr Mrs Buxton offered to assist with this request of the Club. Meanwhile, warning signs and barrier tape have been erected round the site.

Cllr Miss Hewitt’s item was deferred to the end of the meeting with her agreement.
4
PUBLIC SPEAKING

The Meeting was then Called Off to allow those attending to address the Council.


PCSO Lucy Collyer reported that there had been seven calls to the police between 
01 September and 03 November 2009, three concerning domestic incidents, one Grade C and three Grade D. Unfortunately, due to shift timing, she was unable to bring the new PCSO Phil Berkeley, with her, but both would attend the Parish Council meeting in January. This increase in PCSO strength means that the Hoveton station will be manned every day. 

Cllr Nigel Dixon (Member Norfolk County and North Norfolk District Councils) then reported on several matters pertaining to the area.

One comment was taken from a parishioner.

The meeting was then Called On again

It was noted and agreed that items on the agenda:-

5.4 should read 5.2 
and 
6.4/5/6 should read 6.3/4/5
5 CORRESPONDENCE
5.1 All Councillors confirmed and agreed that they had all seen the circulated correspondence itemised on the circulation list.  The last Councillor on the circulation list had just received that final folder for this period
5.2 Correspondence received since the meeting agenda was completed:-

a)
A letter from Norfolk County Council (NCC), regarding E-Planning Portal, enclosed a Feasibility Study/questionnaire for the Council to complete. The answers to the questionnaire were Agreed.
b)
NCC had delivered to the Clerk, Caring about Rural Speeds (C.A.R.S.) Information leaflets and Wheelie Bin ‘SLOW DOWN’ stickers.  It was confirmed these had been hand delivered with the Parish Newsletter, to all properties which front the highway.
6 FINANCIAL MATTERS
6.1 It was agreed and resolved to approve the presented accounts and bank reconciliation for the period 01 April to 03 November 2009. Proposed by Cllr Mrs R Buxton.

6.2 On a proposal by Cllr N Coleman, it was agreed and resolved to pay the Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) annual subscription.

Cheque No. 780284 - £72.00

6.3
The two options for the 2010 – 2012 budget forecasts, provided at the meeting of 
01 September 2009, were discussed. It was agreed and resolved that Option 1 which would result in a deficit budget could not be considered.  After discussion, it was 
agreed and resolved to maintain the precept at its current value of £2,700 for 2010/20011, as shown in Option 2,  The Council may need to consider increasing the precept in 2011/12 to provide the new Council (after the May 2011 elections) with a surplus at the year end. Proposed by Cllr T Hannant.
6.4
The form, received from North Norfolk District Council ‘Precept Upon Charging Authority’ was completed to show the precept of £2700 for the period April 2010 – 31 March 2011.

It was duly signed by the Chair, two Councillors and the Clerk.

6.5 The minutes, for the years1995 to 31 March 2008, which had recently been bound were presented to Council.

7
PLANNING MATTERS
7.1 
Ref 20090985 East View Farm, Stone Lane – Erection of 18m Wind Turbine.

The Chair read out one email received by the Clerk, from a resident objecting to the application. He then invited all those attending to inspect the application, which was on display, and drew their attention to the sheet ‘Planning Comments’ which showed what the Councillors could and could not consider when determining a planning response.

The meeting was then Called Off to allow members of the public attending to address the Council.

      
The meeting was then Called On.

      
After discussion, it was agreed and resolved that the Councillors had no objection to the 

proposed application but would comment about concerns with the proximity of the turbine 

to properties to the north of the proposed location. Voting; No objection 5, support 1.
7.2
(Ref: 20090802)-Installation of Bow Window to Front Elevation at Carousel, Stone Lane.

The Clerk informed the meeting that the above application had been approved by North Norfolk District Council.
8 QUALITY COUNCIL APPLICATION
The Chair informed the meeting that, as a result of a great deal of hard work by the Clerk, the evidence file to submit for the Quality Parish Council Scheme was nearing completion. The Clerk will be meeting Sarita Presland (NorfolkALC) on 09 November for an appraisal of the folio and advice for completion as soon as possible.

9 REPORTS ON TRAININGS AND MEETINGS
9.1 Cllr Miss Hewitt gave a brief report on the Norfolk ALC AGM and asked the Clerk to circulate the minutes.

9.2 The Clerk confirmed that Cllrs N Sharpe and N Coleman would be attending the Gypsy and Traveller Conference on 04 November 2009.

9.3 The Clerk confirmed that she and Cllr N Sharpe would be attending the North Norfolk District Council Parish and Town Council AGM, on 11 November and said if other Councillors would like to attend to let her know as soon as possible.
9.4
Councillors were informed about ‘Planning In North Norfolk’’ an evening event devoted to planning matters, organised by Norfolk ALC in association with North Norfolk District.

It is to take place on 23 November 2009, at Southrepps Village Hall between 7 & 9pm.  Councillors were asked to respond to the Clerk as soon as possible as the final date for booking places is Thursday 19 November 2009.
10 MEMBERS MATTERS
There were no matters raised by Members for future meetings.

Matters Arising deferred from Item 3
Cllr Miss Hewitt asked that Members should consider organising an event to raise money for the Preston Room. It was agreed to receive proposals on this at the March 2010 meeting

The meeting closed at 09.00pm
The next meeting of Ashmanhaugh Parish Council will be held on
Tuesday 05 January 2010
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The Parish Clerk
Farthings,  Stone Lane, Ashmanhaugh

NR12 8YR
01603 782209

jill.sharpe@tiscali.co.uk


